Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday, November 9, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.  Members present: Warren Stolp, Jeff Ekholm, Larry Laakso, Terri Holmbeck and Karine Woodman.  Members absent: none.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read.  Total receipts:  $197.84.  Total disbursements:  $19,769.09.  Total ending balance for the month:  $209,261.16.  Certificate of Deposit:  $69,291.56.  Motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to waive reading the minutes and to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Stolp to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment.  Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Mr. Pat Coughlin was absent therefore no report was given on the Greenway Recreation Board.
2. Chairman Stolp wanted to extend a thank you to Marty Dusterhoft for coming off vacation to grade roads after a large rain storm. 
3. No other old business was brought forward for discussion.

NEW BUSINESS: 
1. A discussion was held regarding the rink hours for the upcoming winter season. No decision has been made on which days to keep the rink opened or to have rink attendants. It was suggested to have a possible rink attendant or for Marty to turn on the lights at 5 pm and be there for a few hours on Saturdays and Sundays. The hours will be revisited at the next meeting. A discussion was also held regarding laying off Glenn Blair due to a slow winter season and possible decrease in state funding.
*Motion made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to layoff Glenn Blair effective December 1st, 2010. Motion carried unanimously.

2. A discussion as held regarding changing the December meeting from Tuesday, December 14th to Monday, December 13th instead.
*Motion made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to change the December meeting from Tuesday, December 14th to Monday, December 13th at 7:00 PM. Motion carried unanimously.
3. A discussion was held regarding the recent phone call from the Itasca County Surveyor regarding the township property on Rice Lake Road (Third Sucker Lake). The Surveyor’s office notified the township that Mr. Bill Shaft, whom owns the property to the East, has been utilizing the road to access his property. The board is aware of this and no further action will be taken. 
4. A discussion was held regarding the request from the N-K All Night Grad Party for a donation. The board will be giving a $100.00 scholarship to a student who will be enrolled in secondary education. The same rules will apply as years past for this scholarship.
*Motion by Ekholm and seconded by Stolp to give a $100.00 scholarship to a graduating student from Nashwauk-Keewatin with proof of enrollment in secondary education. Motion carried unanimously.

5. Correspondence

a. 2011 MBA Scholarship Program
b. MDH: Source water protection grant availability
6. Discussions held:
a. Mr. Jack Allison wanted to know why he couldn’t take gravel from the township pit for personal use. The board advised him there is a policy in place that prohibits anyone from taking gravel from the pit and they have to follow that policy. No action taken.
7. With no further business to discuss a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to adjourn at 7:35 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regular meeting will be on Monday, December 13, 2010, at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.
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